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Minutes of Tower Grove Heights Neighborhood Association Meeting – May 23, 2017 
Convened:  7:15 p.m.     Adjourned:  8:15 p.m.     20 attendees 

 
Meeting chaired by TGHNA President, Barbara Gilchrist (president@towergroveheights.com) 

  
• Opening of meeting and welcome 

o Newcomer recognition  
Three first-time attendees were recognized and given Welcome Packets.  Welcome to all!   

  
• Neighborhood business/announcements 

o SLMPD 2nd District Liaison Officer, Ed Slade  (edslade@slmpd.org) 
 Officer Slade provided two handouts on area crime stats (see attachments). 
 Other than robberies, most other crime is down in our area.  
 One suspect is in custody from last year’s incident on 3600-3700 Wyoming in which the victims 

were returning from Chicago with their young children and were robbed at gunpoint.  There is 
not enough evidence to hold the other suspect, Officer Slade reported. 

 There is no info on the homicide that occurred on the 3800 block of Juniata other than what was 
previously reported.   
 

o 15th Ward Aldermanic report, Megan Green (314-591-9587 or megan@meganellyiagreen.com)  
 There will be a public meeting about the proposed development at 3172 Morgan Ford (currently, 

the site of “C Wash N Cruise” self-serve carwash) on May 31, 6:30 p.m. at Oak Hill Presbyterian 
Church.  TGS resident, Rob Maltby, and his two business partners are proposing a 3-story, 26-unit 
apartment building with 6,000sf of street-level retail.  Rents for the one- and two-bedroom units 
will range from $1,000 - $1,250/month. 

 RE: Recent property tax assessment:   Megan reports that we have been undervalued so this 
assessment, which increased taxes on some area properties by as much as thirty percent, is an 
attempt by the assessor’s office to bring amounts in line with actual value.  Green admits it 
would have been better if there had been a more incremental rise.  She doesn’t know the effect 
of the Hancock Amendment vis-à-vis this latest reassessment.  She says the reassessment hit 
Wards 15, 8 and 6 hardest but it helps average out some of the lower-priced areas of the city.     

 Next round of LED lighting will cover the 3900 blocks to Gravois. 
 Coming speed humps:  The 15th Ward will be the third ward to test this traffic-calming method.    

 
• Featured Speaker: Bill Reininger, Director of Tower Grove Park (breininger@towergrovepark.org)  

o A landscape architecture and planning firm in Alexandria, VA, Rhodeside and Harwell, that has 
experience with historic parks was brought in to do an assessment of the park.  (The last Master Plan for 
the park was conducted in 1985.)   Because Tower Grove Park is on both the National Register of Historic 
Places in St. Louis and the National Historic Landmarks in Missouri, there are some restrictions about 
what changes can be made without jeopardizing that status. 

 To gather information from area stakeholders, a Citizens Advisory Committee (CAC) was 
created which includes representatives of surrounding neighborhood associations.  (TGHNA 
President Barbara Gilchrist is involved.)  

 An Open House was conducted.   
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 In a survey that yielded 1300 responses, 98 percent of respondents indicated trees were 
important to them. There were 68 suggestions for new activities in the park. 

 The next public meeting will be held in July.  Details to follow. 
o Cypress Circle has been repaired; restrooms will be updated; eight pickleball courts will be installed. The 

water feature is up and running.   
o Their new website and map launches tomorrow (www.towergrovepark.org).  Pavilions can now be 

booked through the new online reservation system.   
o The park is now “mobile ready.”  For example, from their smart phones, visitors can access GPS-enabled 

information about each tree including the Tribute Trees, among many  other facts as they walk about the 
park grounds.  

o As funding becomes available, the park will interview design firms to implement specific projects. 
o The City of St. Louis received a federal grant, Transportation Alternative Plan (TAP grant) to pay for the 

design and implementation of improved access to the park. 
o The staff worked with the Saint Louis University School of Business to determine what the park provides 

to the community.  It was found that the park is an economic driver, not just an amenity.  
o Due to the recent sales tax drop, Tower Grove Park (along with the other five parks that receive monies 

from this tax) will receive about $96,000 less. 
o Although they have received volunteer help from such entities as Monsanto and the Boy Scouts, they are 

seeking additional volunteer help. Sign up to volunteer on their website. 
o Rangers are in the park 24/7. 
o In response to a resident’s question about the lights being out one night recently, Reininger stated that 

construction crews had hit a power line but repairs were made. 
o In response to a resident’s question about former director, John Karel, Reininger stated Karel is doing 

well in Ste. Genevieve, MO. 
 

• Committee Reports 
o TGH Safety Committee  

 In the absence of Chair Jennifer Florida, Barbara reported the Committee is exploring lighting 
and camera options for the neighborhood.  Barbara specifically recognized the work that 
architect and resident, Ryan Barry, is doing on lighting options.  She also recognized urban 
planner and resident Ann Stanley, for her research on funding options.  All residents with an 
interest in safety are invited to join the committee which meets on third Wednesdays, 6:30 p.m. 
at the Gelateria, 3197 S. Grand. 
 

o Social Committee 
 Chair Vicky Dean (social@towergroveheights.com) announced that nominations for the 

quarterly Matt-the-Cat Award can be made through www.towergroveheights.com under the 
Neighborhood Association tab. Nominate someone for being neighborly! 

 The Playdate at East Playground event will take place on Saturday morning, June 3 in Tower 
Grove Park.   

 The next Heights Nights:  King and I, on the corner of Juniata and S. Grand, will take place on 
Tuesday, June 13, 6-8 p.m.  Everyone is welcome to attend! 

 Mark your calendars for the second annual Hallow-GANZA event in Ritz Park on October 28. 
 Tonight’s SOCIAL HOUR will be at the home of Vicky Dean and Myrinda Grantham, 3722 Juniata.   

 
o Block Captains  

 Debra Knox Deiermann (blockreps@towergroveheights.com) announced the Tower Grove 
Heights Tree Lawn Beautification Weekend, May 21 & 22.  Free dianthus seedlings and tools to 
borrow.  (see attachment)  

 The May 8 meeting featured an oncology nurse who spoke about the dangers of sun exposure. 
 The next meeting will be Monday, June 12, 6:30 p.m. at Oak Hill Presbyterian Church. 
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 We need a Block Captain for 3800 Wyoming!  For more info, contact 
blockreps@towergroveheights.com.  

o Treasurer’s Report  
 In Treasurer’s Rick Stein’s absence, Barbara reported the annual audit was successfully 

completed and there were no concerns.   
 

o TGHNA 30th Anniversary Block Party 
 The neighborhood-wide block party in lieu of the Autumn Fest event will be on Saturday, 

September 23, 2-6 p.m.  Chair Patrick Weber announced there are three musical groups lined up 
as well as a kids’ bike parade.  

 If you have historic photos, articles or other memorabilia  that you would be willing to share for 
display during the event, or for consideration to be included in a time capsule, please contact 
president@towergroveheights.com.  Thanks! 

 
o South Grand Cultural Alliance 

 In the absence of TGH SGCA’s Representative, Myrinda Grantham, Vicky Dean reported the 
recent International Dine Around attracted 284 participants. 

 “Bill and Ted’s Excellent Adventure” will be screened in Ritz Park on Friday, June 16, 9-11 p.m. 
 Riley’s Pub at 3458 Arsenal will host an event for the Roosevelt High School football team on 

Sunday May 28, noon until 7 p.m. 
 

o President’s Announcements 
 The square, dark green and white Tower Grove Heights street sign near Utah and Spring was hit 

and knocked down recently by a driver who had lost control of his car.  Fortunately, he has 
insurance that should help with the $1,000 damage estimate.  Barbara is following up on the 
claim. 

 If you are not yet a member of the Tower Grove Heights Neighborhood Association, please 
consider joining and encourage your neighbors to do so, too.   Personal asks are always the best 
way to encourage participation.   We would love to have more neighbors who rent and young 
families join us!  Becoming a regular member is easy and costs only $10/year. Join from our 
website at www.towergroveheights.com or contact Membership Secretary, Jean Iezzi, for more 
information at membership@towergroveheights.com.   

 
• New/Old Business/Announcements 

o Suzanne Carron announced the 7th Annual Sustainable Backyard Tour on Sunday, June 11, 11 a.m. - 4 
p.m. More information at www.sustainablebackyardtour.com.  (see attachment) 

o Next TGSNA meeting:  June 21, 6:30 p.m., Oak Hill Presbyterian Church. 
o State Representative Peter Merideth (D-80) will provide a legislative recap at the next TGHNA meeting:  

Tuesday, June 27, 7:15 p.m., Center for Divine Love (First Church of Divine Science), 3617 Wyoming.   
 

• Adjournment 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Debra Knox Deiermann 
secretary@towergroveheights.com  
www.towergroveheights.com 
 

Tower Grove Heights Neighborhood Association values and seeks a diverse membership.  The TGHNA Board recognizes and values the importance of diversity. 
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